
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 

The monthly Business Meeting was held December 5, 2012. Ernest Carol Taylor served as 
the Moderator. A recommendation was presented by the deacons, it was voted on and 
approved, for the following: The fellowship hall to be named "Rev. Victor J. Stansbury 
Fellowship Hall";  the portrait of Bro. Vic, presented by the family last month, to be moved 
to the fellowship hall foyer; and two plaques be hung, one in the foyer under Bro. Vic's 
portrait and the other outside at the entrance to the fellowship hall, to commemorate this 
action. Roger Barnett shared a tentative design of the plaques made out of bronze that would 
cost approximately $650 each. Bro. Vic's family has been included in all the discussion and 
will help with the exact wording on the plaques. There is a tentative plan to have all Bro. 
Vic's family present on January 13, 2012 for a combination dedication ceremony and annual 
birthday celebration.  
 

Documented by: Kaylene Poff 
 

 


